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P levels higher in 2004 than any previous year – 23 micrograms per litre (Chart 1: P 
levels over the years) 
This year P started high at 24 and dropped 18 in June as is normal. However, P is being 
released from sediment earlier than usual, way before the deeper waters are oxygen 
depleted.  (Chart 2)

Transparency is somewhat better this year than in previous years.

Key studies in 2004 indicated that LH has lower levels of iron in the sediments than 
other lakes in the area, which was not the case 10 years ago before the fish farm started 
operations, when Heney’s iron level was higher than the other lakes.

Our scientists have concluded that Heney’s problem is due to a lack of iron in the 
sediment.  The fish farm caused the occurence of anoxia (lack of oxygen) and an 
increase in the internal charge of P, which has resulted in a positive feedback 
phenomena.

"The fish farm has dealt the lake a solid blow, which makes it advisable to treat the lake, 
now that the fish farm is gone. It is almost certain that the fish farm accelerated iron burial 
in the lake.  Not only did it add more phosphorus, but it decreased the lake's capacity to 
absorb phosphorus."

Lake Heney was already in a mesotrophic state, i.e. heading toward eutrophication
before the fish farm.  The lack of iron has amplified the problem.

Since the demise of the fish farm, the important sources of phosphorus include the 
surrounding forests (spring run-off), wetlands (particularly where beavers are active), the 
atmosphere, households and agricultural lands.  (Chart 3 – RC’s sources)

Basically, we have some influence over only the last two sources.  There is a strong 
need to reduce the phosphorus inputs to the lake through:

 proper management of septic systems
 managing the land around the lake – no clear cutting; vegetative borders (buffer 

strips) so that run-off does not go directly into the lake including ditches that lead 
into the lake; and possibly reforestation

 minimizing contributions from sawmill, though the amounts of P are not 
significant in comparison with other sources.

This is particularly important in our area because the geology is unusual and our lakes,
which are usually clearer with lots of fish than other lakes on the Canadian Shield, are 
more sensitive to phophorus.

To get the lake back to something similar to what it was before the fish farm, we need to 
break the P cycle (discussed at previous meetings and in the bulletins) through some 
form of intervention.  Oxygenation by itself will not work because iron is needed to 
precipitate the phosphorus.  The most promising options are iron chloride or alum.



Last fall we conducted an experiment in a small bay in the north end of the lake.  A 
curtain was placed across the mouth of the bay and iron chloride introduced.  Before this 
was done, lab tests on safety and efficacy were conducted by independent labs.  The 
amount of iron chloride added was in the same proportion as we believe is needed for 
treating the whole lake.  

The results were quite conclusive and promising.  Sampling in January showed a clear 
drop in both total phosphorus and total dissolved phosphorus in the water column in the 
bay in comparison to that outside the bay.  (Chart 4 – J+56)

So our plans are to pull together all the information that we have for review by 
independent experts for their opinion of the conclusions and recommendations for 
treating the lake.  While this is happening we are also looking into how best to manage 
the actual treatment which, if Dr. Carignan’s calculations are correct, will involve adding 
some 1,500 tonnes (2,500,000 litres) of iron chloride to the lake.  This would most likely 
be done in late fall in 2006 and will be a major logistical undertaking, which will be 
managed by an experienced environmental company.

I’ve tried to keep this presentation short while providing you with the most important 
results that we have.  I would be pleased to answer general questions now.  If you wish 
more detail on the technical aspects, I and the other members of the Environment 
Committee are ready to spend as much time with you after the meeting or at another 
time as you wish.
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